Portland Lace Society

ROSEGROUND

Visit our Website: www.portlandlacesociety.com Aug/Sep 2022

Officers 2022
President:
Beverly Davis
32697 S Meridian Rd
Woodburn, OR 97071
503-634-2540
mrpib@earthlink.net

Vice President:

Lynda Libby

13012 NE 68th Ave.
Vancouver, WA 98686
360-903-4914
LyndaLibby@comcast.net

Demos:

Sherri Campbell

930 NW Naito Parkway K3
Portland, OR 97209
971-271-7664
scamptat@yahoo.com

Secretary:

LeAnn Smith

2020 SW Leewood Dr
Aloha, OR 97003
leann.adele@frontier.com

Treasurer:

Joyce Clow

PO Box 538

Sheridan, OR 97378
joclow2002@yahoo.com

Librarian:

Beverly Davis

32697 S Meridian Rd
Woodburn, OR 97071
503-634-2540
mrpib@earthlink.net

Newsletter Editor:
Jean Reeves

1359 S Ginger Ct
Cornelius, OR 97113
503-737-9712
bjeanr@outlook.com

WEB:
Lynda Libby
LyndaLibby@comcast.net

: Calendar of Coming Events:
L JuLy

: 7130  Last Saturday - Oregon Country Lacemakers, McMinnville, OR
: 9:30 am to 11:30 am
. AUGUST

- 3,4,5,6 Yamhill County Fair

- 8/4 Portland Lace Society meeting 10am to noon
Picnic— bring your own lunch. We can sit outside if its not too hot.

8/3, 8/10, 8/17, 8/24, 8/31 Wednesday Lace at Pauline’s 10 am to noon
- 8/13  2nd Saturday at the Mill  10am to noon

: 827  Last Saturday - Oregon Country Lacemakers, McMinnville, OR
. 9:30 am to 11:30 am

: SEPTEMBER

9/1 Portland Lace Society meeting 10am to noon
. Lace related “closet cleanout”/

- 9/7, 9/14. 9/21, 9/8 Wednesday Lace at Pauline’s 10 am to noon
:9/10  2nd Saturday at the Mill 10am to noon

- 9/24  Last Saturday - Oregon Country Lacemakers, McMinnville, OR
: 9:30 am to 11:30 am

. It is nice that we can meet again and fill in some dates on our calendar. Just re-

- member to follow the State of Oregon mask requirements if there are any. Please
- feel free to continue to wear masks if you are more comfortable with them. We just
- need to keep aware as things can change quickly..

Details for Calendar Items:
Wednesdays - Pauline Ziets’ for Lace Instruction and/or just making lace 10 am to noon.
24012 NE 132nd Ave., Battle Ground WA 98604

2nd Sat of the month - Willamette Heritage Center Mill building 2nd Floor Open Space 10 am to noon.

3rd Sat of the Month - Oregon Trail Lacemakers of Eugene meeting is 1:00 to 4:00 pm
Willamette Oaks Retirement Living, 455 Alexander Loop, Eugene, OR 97401

Last Sat of the month - Oregon Country Lacemakers (OCL) meet at 111 NE 3rd St., McMinnville, OR
First Fed. Building, across the corner from the bank. 9:30 to 11:30 am

Our meetings are the 1st Thurs. of the month, 10:00-12:00, at the Winona Grange

located at 8340 Seneca Street, Tualatin OR 97062




6/2/22 PLS Meeting Notes

Bev called the meeting to order with 16 present.

A big thank you to everyone who came early to help set up for
lace day! Many hands truly do make light work. We had 48
attendees and it was a rousing success. We got a very nice
email from the Eugene group thanking us and telling us how
much fun they had — we’re so glad they came!

Bev brought a few books for us to review and decide whether
they make the cut to go into the library, or if they should be in
next year’s lace day sale.

Treasurer’s report from Joyce:
Lace day sales:

From Shirley’s estate: $2,704.25
General Consignment:  550.75
Raffles: 03.00
Total from Lace Day: $3,458.00

Checking account balance as of 6/1/22: $4,262.33.

Check out the current list of demo opportunities on the PLS
website.

Bev handed out sheets for tracking our demo hours — you can
use a spreadsheet, or whatever works best, but please remem-
ber that your prep and travel time also count towards your
total. We didn’t quite make 1,000 hours this last year, but
we’ll do our best to get there this year.

The Tatting Quarterly gathering will be held on the 2™ Satur-
day in October: 10/8/22. Bev proposed that we increase the
amount budgeted for lunch to $75, if needed, given the rising
costs of food. Motion carried.

Bev suggested that we might have a “Fall Rummage Sale”
after the September meeting to have another go at the stuff
that didn’t sell at lace day. Motion was made, seconded, and
carried.

We are tentatively planning our annual picnic after the August
meeting (8/4).

Motion to send $50 and a thank you note to our generous pro-
viders of tables — Sandra and Steve. Motion carried. Thank
you, Sandra and Steve!

IOLI conference is next month; there was some discussion of
an “UnCon” gathering for those staying home. It would be
sometime during the week of 7/18. Jackie and Muriel have
both volunteered their houses. Be thinking about a group pro-
ject, or something else you’d like to work on. Details to be
decided when someone wants to organize it. Jean will send
out a query for interest.

Meeting adjourned for show-and-tell.

Respectfully submitted by LeAnn Smith

7-7-22 PLS Meeting Notes

Bev called the meeting to order with 16 present.

The Grange has requested that we leave the chairs at the ta-
bles after the meeting is over and not stack them in the corner;
the stacked chairs tend to fall over. Easier for us — no prob-
lem.

No new information on summer demos. Bev will touch base
with the various organizers after she gets back from the IOLI
conference.

Joyce gave the treasurer’s report:
Checking account:  $3,735.99
Edward Jones: 31,939.87

She will report the investment balance quarterly, since it will
tend to fluctuate from month to month, due to the markets.

Unconvention week, for those of us not going to convention,
is the week of 7/18. 10 am start time, bring your own lunch.
Monday and Tuesday at Jackie’s house, Thursday and Friday
at Muriel’s house.

Next month’s meeting is potluck/bring your own lunch. We’ll
sit outside to have lunch.

September meeting: after the meeting we’ll have our lace-
related “closet sale” — bring your lace-related books, tools,
pillows — whatever you want to sell.

Tatting quarterly is 10/8 at the Willamette Heritage Center.
The planned activity will be working with split rings and
changing colors.

A warm welcome to Sister Robin Stevenson, who is new to
lacemaking — welcome! She attended her first lace conference
in Concordia, Kansas, recently and is excited to keep going
with her lace.

Meeting adjourned for show and tell.

Respectfully submitted by LeAnn Smith

At Lace Day Alice had this beautiful small tablecloth to show
off. Some lucky person is getting this as a gift.
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At the last meeting Beverly had on this spectacular shawl.
One of those where every row has patterning going on.

Joyce was doing some
Ipswitch lace.

¥ Anna completed a
hanky edge.

Anna also
did a knit-
ted vest.

Nice
Colors.

Well now for IOLI Convention. First let’s start out with the
Goodie bag and goodies.
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As you can see, we got a lot of
stuff. The bag was very light
weight and easy to carry around
with my purse in it and plenty
of room to stash purchases or
items to carry to class.

At the banquet they had cute
little cacti in pots. Mine made a
good pincushion which I
promptly filled with pins. So
cute.

Beverly took the wire jewelry
class and made both of these
pretty pendants.
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Sad story Jean Leader couldn’t get her
| working VISA so she did a Zoom, but
Lynda decided to take a live class and did
Bed’s and Broad Tape Idrija instead.

Susan Jones took a Wednesday class in
Irish Crochet. Beautiful piece and nice
| work.

Pauline took Barjac
and says she might
have all the pins out
by meeting day.
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On Wednesday Pauline took a class called Fleco Knotted
Lace Fringes from South America. At the teacher’s showcase
there were some beautiful pieces done with beads and fancy
threads. Maybe we can get a class going here.

Interesting macrame-like knotting. Just a little different.

I started a large round Spania Dolina doily edging. There are
36 pairs of hooded bobbins on and under all this mess, but one
section at a time and it works. There is some interesting
twists and turns of gimp, so keeps me on my toes. The thing
that looks like a spider is a battery powered light that really
saved my life.
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The Un-Convention was a success too. Monday and Tuesday was at Jackie’s and Thursday and Friday was at Muriel’s. Carol
reports that Jackie was tatting, Muriel made cord for Romanian point lace. Venessa and Carol did Idrija, Dorothy Tamari balls,
Joyce did ‘s Gravemorse. One day Carol brought the Tiger project to show. Muriel made goodies for everyone,

Quilt block sampler made into zipper bags.

Little pouches for extra pairs of bobbins for
taking out or putting in. A needle case.

LeAnn worked on a
needlelace project and
finished a lesson in Chan-
tilly. She put together her
needlelace flower this af-
ternoon.

She says it is a long-time
project. Old enough to
drive but it can’t vote.
LOL

PORTLAND LACE SOCIETY

MEMBERSHIP FORM - Dues run from January 1st to December 31st
Dues = $20 Annual
PLEASE return this form with your payment: New Renewal

NAME: PHONE:

ADDRESS: E-MAIL.:

Send Payment to:
Jean Reeves

1359 S. Ginger Ct
Cornelius, OR 97113

Dues paid after October will extend for the following year. You may join anytime!
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At IOLI on Thursday lunch we had a small OIDFA USA meeting.
Katherine Dunlevey led the group, we introduced ourselves and
there were some prospective members present. She indicated that
there is a surprise coming in the next Bulletin. Worth joining for.

= She encouraged us to participate in the lace pieces to be on display
for 2023 in Hamburg, Germany. The subission form can be found on
the OIDFA USA web page. She wants something that depicts your
heritage, jobs, or family history. Small five inch or smaller piece.

The Irish Crochet teacher did a traditional croched piece. It can de-
pict anything related to our state, or occupations found here.

| notice that Alice put in a piece with a green tree in the center. Does not have to be complicated.

OIDFA Almagro Spanish Bobbin Lace - Virtual Class Oct 7, 21 and Nov 4, 18 8am to 11am
PDT (PST last session). | registered for this class.

i Such a cute graphic, | can’t resist running it again to remind us of the
2023 Shuttlebirds Workshop.

~ “Here There Be Tatted
y T'eas”'es":'g 5 Wind those shuttles and do some practice. Sounds like it will be a
Shuttlebirds Workshop

great time.

Join us for Fun, Tattinylﬂ \
) -~ -Festivities

Jean Reeves
1359 S Ginger Ct
Cornelius, OR 97113
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